
 

 

 

 

 

Announcement of The withdrawal of treasury shares by the Company 
 

 

The Board of Directors of PT BFI Finance Indonesia Tbk, a limited liability company established under 

the laws of the Republic of Indonesia (“Company”) hereby announces that based on the decision 

taken at the Company's Extraordinary General Meeting of Shareholders on May 8, 2025, the 

Company's shareholders have approved the plan to reduce the Company's issued and paid-up 

capital by withdrawing all of the Company's treasury shares originating from shares bought back and 

owned by the Company and recorded on December 31, 2024 amounting to 927,732,000 shares 

(“Capital Reduction”), which will result in a change to Article 4 paragraph (2) of the Company's 

Articles of Association in connection with the reduction of issued and paid-up capital. 

 

This announcement is made to comply with the provisions of Article 44 paragraph (2) of Law No. 40 

of 2007 concerning Limited Liability Companies as amended from time to time (“UUPT”). In 

accordance with the provisions of Article 45 paragraph (1) of the UUPT, within a period of 60 (sixty) 

days from the date of this announcement, the Company's creditors may submit written objections 

regarding the Capital Reduction to be implemented by the Company to the Company with a copy to 

the Minister of Law of the Republic of Indonesia, by sending a registered letter to the following 

address: 

 

BFI Tower, Sunburst CBD Lot 1.2 

Jl. Kapt. Soebijanto Djojohadikusumo 

BSD City – Tangerang Selatan 

Email: corsec@bfi.co.id 

U.p. Direksi 

 

 

Tangerang Selatan, May 14, 2025 

Board of Director of the Company 


